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2010 Annual General Meeting Minutes 
November 18th 2010

Following are the minutes from the Annual General Meeting of the Fairway Hills Residents Association.  Information contained herein is a public record of the proceedings of the meeting as of November 18th 2010.  Any updates since November 18th 2010 and the time of writing are not included.  The meeting took place on November 18th 2010 at 7:30 p.m. at Mother Teresa School.  The meeting was presided over by Mr. Paul Ryce, President of the Fairway Hills Residents Association.  Attendance is listed below.  Addendums to the minutes include Financial Statements for year ending 2010. 
Attendance:  23 Residents were in attendance this year PLUS 22 Proxies
	Joseph Brandt
Dave MacStravick

Dave Pearson

Heather McCann

Daniel Dessureault

Don Vukson

Mirjana Wheeler

Laura Syer
	Janine Racco

JoAnn Daxner

Julie Wallace

Keith MacMillan

Lisa & Paul Ryce

Lisa Djurfeldt

Iban Abdoo

Nicole & Ryan Hassan
	Norma Discenza

Paul & Val Richardson

Peter& Maggie Sinuita

Richard Davis

Liam Mason
Jim McCann

Joseph Rus


7:35 p.m.  Meeting called to order

Paul Ryce welcomed all residents to the 2010 Residents Association meeting acknowledging that without the support of our residents, meetings such as this and decisions surrounding the management of the neighbourhood would not be effective.  The Executive of the Association was introduced as follows:

Paul Ryce –President

Lisa Djurfeldt – Vice-President

JoAnn Daxner – Treasurer

Norma Discenza – Secretary

Speakers by Special Invitation

Brian Hartnett - Fairway Hills lawn maintenance and landscape groundskeeper

Paul Ryce – Final Year as President

Paul announced that he will be stepping down as president and 2011 will be his final year.  If anyone is interested please let Paul know.  

Thank you to the following Community Partners

A very special thank-you was extended by Paul Ryce to those in the FWH community who chaired committees again this year, lead initiatives or organized events for the 2009/2010.

Paul &  Val Richardson


Golf Tournament

Lisa Djurfeldt




Landscaping

Grace McCann & Carol Mason

Ladies Christmas Luncheon

Sharon & Gord Yanow, Maggie Sinuita
Carolling & Lights

Dana Phul and Norma Discenza

Bunco Group

Al and JoAnn Daxner



Salvation Army Christmas Eve Drive

JoAnn Daxner




Christmas Luminary Committee

Dave MacStravick



Neighbourhood Picnic

Gary Mark




Fairway Hills Website

Lisa Ryce




Newsletters & Residents Directory
Participation and Volunteering

Paul Ryce expressed how important volunteering and participation is by our neighbours to ensure all Fairway Hill families can continue to enjoy the many events that make our community so special.   Here are a few volunteers looking for more help with their projects.  
Dave MacStravick is looking for more volunteers to help with next year’s picnic.
JoAnn Daxner is encouraging everyone to help out in lighting luminaries for neighbours who will be away on Christmas Eve.  This special tradition is about raising money for a great cause. Please let a neighbour know if you are going to be away on Christmas Eve!  Helping each other contributes to the success of our community’s fundraising efforts.  
Please do not hesitate to contact any of the above-mentioned people if you want to help in any capacity. 
7:53 p.m.   Approval of 2009 Minutes  
Lisa Ryce – motioned to accept

Liam Mason – seconded the motion
7:54 p.m.  Fairway Hill’s Landscaping Contractor – Brian Hartnett
· It has been a calm year for landscaping work as larger projects were finally completed.  All trees have now been pruned and fertilized after twenty years of growth.
New planting finished in Phase III completed

· All the pillars along Dorval are repaired
· Three of the four circle beds are now completely refurbished
· Because the Committee has seen to it that money has been wisely invested in landscaping the whole property is in excellent condition
· The ‘diplodia’ on the Austrian pines is more prominent during wet seasons.  However, because we had such a dry summer, the spread of the disease was slowed down by 9 per cent
· Paul Ryce asked Brian to do the community a favour, if he could, and check the pine trees on private properties to see if the diplodia is on any of them
· For the next year, worked planned is replacing some sand cherry trees and shrubs in beds that died last year.  There is mulching to do in some places where roots are exposed

· Because the cost for a company such as The Weed Man to control the weed problem is so expensive ($9,000), Brian is planning to get his own license – extremely cost effective for the community – and tackle this problem which is of great concern to many residents
· The pathway between The Links Drive and Gallery Hill is shrinking.  In the spring time it will be repaired and widened
Ongoing Fence Repairs & Maintenance:
· The Fence repairs are underway.  It is looking to be too expensive to replace all of the fencing ($10,000 whereby grinding old welds and welding new bridge plates in place and then painting the repaired areas).  An alternative solution has been adopted.  Bridge plates are being installed on the top of the fence only and secured with bolts.  This will make the fence ten times stronger.  All the welds are being replaced and this project will be completed by the middle of December.  There is no issue to replace the bottom welds.  An estimated cost for these repairs will only be $3,500 - $4,500
· Brian also advised that in the event that a piece of the fence is in repair, there are MANY factors to consider if and when the fence can be repaired. Residents should continue to advise if the see any area in need of repair but should also note that scheduling, weather, condition of the property etc. are all factors which need to be considered before a repair can take place.
Play on the Entrance Walls:

· Paul Ryce brought up the problem of children of Fairway Hills residents who have been seen playing on the entrance walls. We need to remind residents that these walls were not designed nor are they intended as play structures. The parents of these children were visited by a committee member.  It was suggested that the said visit be documented.  Paul Ryce said the most important thing we, as a community can do, is to be involved and be on the look out for such unsafe activity and report it to a Committee member.  It is critical that no one be playing on, sitting on, or jumping from these walls for two reasons: potential injury as well as damage to the structure and avoidable costly repairs. Warnings need to be administered as this is a serious matter for the Community. Please discuss this issue with your children so they are aware that they are not to play in this area. Thank you. 
8:19 p.m.  Financials – JoAnn Daxner
· The Statement of Income for the period ending November 30, 2010 reflects a net surplus of $6,662.  The amount paid by FWH for 2010 s $43,165.92 which includes 5% G.S.T.  HST not charged for six months (July 1 to December 31) which is an additional 8% of $20,555.20 (6 months base fee no GST included) = $1,644.42.  
· The full impact will be seen in 2011 statements

· Landscape maintenance is over-budget as $250.00 is owing to Brian Hartnett for HST.  In the past only GST was paid 

BOARD’S RECOMMENDATION TO INCREASE FEES  (Please also refer to Annual Dues Increase – Summary (attached))
It was recommended that fees be increased by $100.00 to help offset the HST increases, the added cost landscaping*, as well as to help build up equity for the following operating expenses:
1)  replacing the fence**

2)  repairs to the front gate pillars

3)  the irrigation system 
4)  fertilizing trees and weed control ($5,000) (has not been done for three years)
5)  Valuation of property increase

*The City’s schedule to cut the grass surrounding FWH is never in sync with Brian’s schedule.  To keep the aesthetics of FWH, Brian cuts the City property as well.   Lisa Djurfeldt noted that when the City is on the right rotation to cut the grass, Brian has already done it to please the residents who complain when it is not cut. ($38.76 per household is being incorporated into the budget)
Our community must be prepared for when a good quality tree may need to be replaced.  Lisa Djurfeldt said the cost to replace a single, mature tree can be approx. $39,000.  

**The Capital Committee identifies the iron fence as a capital necessity.  It is anticipated that by 2015, the fence will have to be completely replaced.  In the interim, Paul Ryce recommended the fence’s condition be assessed every year.  Its replacement may be required sooner.    
8:50 p.m.  Motion to Accept 2010 Budget Passed
Liam Mason – motioned to accept the motion

Lisa Ryce – seconded the motion

8:55 p.m.  Motion to Increase Annual Fees to $800 Passed
Norma Discenza – motioned to accept increase

Lisa Djurfeldt – seconded the motion

8:56 p.m.  Motion to Select Board and Vote to Elect a new President Passed
Liam Mason – motioned to accept the motion 
Mirjana Wheeler – seconded the motion

8:57 p.m.  Other Business
Lisa Ryce extended her appreciation to all the residents who take the time to update her with current email information otherwise, residents will not get important community notices. 
Nicole and Ryan Hassan will be taking over the Luminary Committee for 2011.  Thank you very much, Nicole and Ryan!  

9:05 p.m.  Motion to Adjourn Meeting
Norma Discenza – motioned to adjourn meeting
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